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59th meeting of the Working Group on 25-26 April 2016 in Oslo (Norway) 
 
 

Dear colleagues, 
 
This is to invite you cordially to the 59th meeting of the International Working Group on Data Protec-
tion in Telecommunications, which will be held on 25-26 April 2016 at the kind invitation of the Nor-
wegian Data Protection Authority in Oslo. The meeting will start on 25 April at 9.30 hours and end on 
26 April at approx. 13.00 hours.  
 
There will be an informal meeting on the evening of Sunday 24 April from 19:00 hours in a pub or 
restaurant in Oslo (details to be announced).  
 
The venue for the meeting is the “Felix Conference Centre” in Oslo (Felix konferansesenter, ad-
dress: Bryggetorget 3, 0250 Oslo, http://www.felixkonferanse.no/en-GB/Default.aspx). 
 
Our hosts have blocked a number of rooms in the Park Inn Hotel by Radisson, which is only a 10 
minutes walk from the Felix Conference Center (address: Øvre Slottsgate 2c, 0157 Oslo, 
http://www.parkinn.com/hotel-oslo). Using the reference code 987413 you can book a room for a 
negotiated price of 1.295 NOK.  
 
We would like to ask you to make your bookings directly with the hotel by phone +47 22 400 189 or 
e-mail to cathrine.willersrud@parkinn.com. The deadline negotiated with the hotel is 24 March 
2016. If you book after this date you can book directly outside this deal using the website of the Hotel 
if there are rooms available. 
 
We also attach a registration form for the meeting that we would like to ask you to fill in and to 
send back to the Secretariat (preferably by e-mail to iwgdpt@datenschutz-berlin.de) until 22 
March 2016 at the latest. Please do not use the mailing list of the Group - iwgdpt-
list@datenschutz-berlin.de - for registering. 
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We also attach a draft agenda for the meeting. If you would like to propose additions or modifica-
tions, please contact the Secretariat. 
 
Per memory: You will be able and are kindly asked to send any country reports, draft working papers 
or other documents you want to distribute to the participants in the meeting of the Working Group by 
yourself using the mailing list of the Group (iwgdpt-list@datenschutz-berlin.de). You will be en-
rolled on that list by the Secretariat upon registration if you have not already been subscribed to the 
list following earlier meetings. 
 
Please remember to send any papers for the meeting in due time so that the participants have a 
chance to read them before the meeting (and maybe consult other colleagues in their respective 
agencies as necessary). This goes especially for any draft working papers to be discussed at a 
meeting. 
 
Thank you very much in advance for your kind co-operation. We look forward to meeting you in Oslo 
soon. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Alexander Dix 
(Chairman) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


